
ESKDALE SCHOOL 
Newsletter No 06    

6 July 2017 

Absences: absence@eskdale.school.nz  

Email:  admin@eskdale.school.nz 

Website:  www.eskdale.school.nz  Cell: 027 4366846 

Bank Details: ASB   12-3144-0214570-00 Eskdale School Board of Trustees 

July Newsletter  

Welcome to the July newsletter and final days of term 2.  The term has flown by and has been filled 
with many highlights for our students.  Some of the highlights are captured in the newsletter below 
but I know there has also been exciting learning and successes happening in every class and for 
every child.   Monday and Tuesday evening was a great opportunity to talk to parents about their 
child’s progress and I was pleased to be able to read the achievements of each child in their report.       

Year 7 & 8 Speech finals:  
On the 13th of June the 
speech finals were held for 
our year 7 and 8 students.  
The quality of the speeches 
that were confidently delivered 
by each of the speech finalists 
to an audience made up of 
their peers and adults was 
impressive.  Speeches varied 
from persuasive to informative 
and all included some element 
of humour.  Congratulations to 
the place getters- 
1st Fraser Ross 
2nd Marjolaine Stranaghan 
3rd Sophie Pollock 

 

 

TAC’s Speech Final:  After winning our school final Fraser went on to compete against 6 other 
schools at the Town and Country Speech Competition held at Puketapu School.  His informative and 
hilarious speech on ‘Farts’ was a real show stopper.  He certainly won the audience and the judges 
over to take out the final.  Congratulations Fraser!  

Mid-Year Update:  As part of our mid-year reporting process we also review how we are tracking as 
a school towards our end of year goals.  I can share that our results in Reading, Writing and Maths 
are tracking along positively and I was able to share these at our most recent Board of Trustees 
meeting. Our end of year goal is to have 90% of students achieving At or Above the National 
Standard in Reading, Writing and Maths.    
 
The work we are doing in our Community of Learning is also progressing well as we continue to work 
collaboratively with the 8 other Primary Schools and 3 High Schools in our CoL.  This has ensured 
initiatives, ideas and best practice can be shared between Primary Schools and High Schools for the 
benefit of the over 4000 students in our Community of Learning.      
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Wig Wednesday:  The Wig Wednesday fundraiser this year 
achieved the outstanding result of raising a total of $3370 for 
Child Cancer.  What an awesome response from our 
community getting in behind this really special fundraiser.  
The organising committee of Freddie, Fraser and William did 
an excellent job and to top it off joined Tia, Mr B, and Mr 
Moriarty in having their heads shaved for the cause! It 
certainly feels good being part of such a positive, caring 
community. 

PTA Disco:  The PTA School Disco was held on Friday 23 
June.  I want to thank the team that organised this event as I 
know the students had a great time.  It was awesome to be 
back in the school hall for this disco.     
 

 



 

League in Libraries Writing Competition:  This was an exciting day for our school as Fraser Ross 
shares below: 
‘Last Monday we had the Vodafone Warriors come to our wonderful school to give one of our writers their 

prize for winning the nationwide ‘League in Libraries’ competition run by the Warriors. Every piece had to have 
the Warriors involved in some way. All of Mrs Gillespie’s writers entered the competition and Tiaki McArdle 
won the primary school competition for her story, ‘An Egg-cellent Adventure’ about a Moa that had lost her egg 
that the Warriors helped find.  

The Warriors loved it because it was a story that was very Kiwi and also very well written. 
To welcome the Warriors, we held a fantastic Powhiri that everyone loved. We all sung songs and the boys in 
Kapa Haka did a huge haka. After the Powhiri, the Warriors got up and spoke and presented Tiaki with her first 
prize, a signed Warriors replica jersey and a paid trip to Auckland to see a Warriors game and see her book 
being published.  



Next, all of Mrs G’s writers got on a bus and headed to the Taradale Library to hang out with the Warriors and 
participate in some literacy activities. An amazing day! Congratulations Tiaki, we hope we can win this 

competition again next year! By Fraser Ross. 

 
One thing Fraser didn’t mention in his piece was that from the large number of entries received from 
all over New Zealand three of the top five finalists came from Eskdale School.  An awesome effort by 
all involved!  You can read Tiaki’s winning story later on in this newsletter. 

Coastal Cluster and TACs 
Netball:  Over the past month 
we have seen both the TACs 
and Coastal Cluster netball 
tournaments held.  At both 
competitions our students gave 
their all and put in some 
excellent performances.  Both 
tournaments were lucky enough 
to be played in perfect 
conditions and the students 
made the most of it.  Our year 8 
team successfully won their 
division at the TACs netball 
competition.    

Growth Mindset:  At school 
this year we have been 
focussing on encouraging children to have a growth mindset and encouraging them to be positive 
when they find things hard.  When children get stuck on a problem it is a good thing because it 
means they are about to learn something.  An important word to use that encourages a growth 
mindset is “yet”.  A child saying, they can’t do something or they’re not good at something when 
followed by the word “yet” changes their whole perspective.  It helps them recognise that while they 
can’t presently do the activity they will be able to do it in the future after some hard work and new 
learning.  I encourage you to add the word “yet” when you are discussing learning that is hard at 
home and see how this changes your child’s attitude towards the new challenge. 

Secondary School Open Nights: 

 Napier Boys High School 
Wednesday 16th August – 7.00pm Henderson 
Hall 

 Napier Girls High School 
Wednesday 16th August - 7.00pm School Hall 

 Taradale High School 
Tuesday 15th August – 6.30pm School Hall 

 Sacred Heart College 
Monday 14th August – 6.30pm Mission Centre 

 William Colenso College 
Thursday 10th August – 6.00pm School Hall 

 Tamatea High School  
Wednesday 9th August – Auditorium 

  

Eskdale Art Classes:  Above you will see John and Eva’s Picasso Artwork that was completed 
during Ms Jurgens Art classes in Term 2.  
 
 

Rep Hockey Teams:  Congratulations to Kenzie Lord for being selected in the Rawleigh Cup 
Hawkes Bay U13 Girls Hockey Team and Daniel Olsen for being selected in the Curtis Cup U13 
Boys Hockey Team.   
 

I hope you all manage to spend some quality time with your children over the holiday break.  We look 
forward to seeing you all again in term 3. 
 



Congratulations to Marjolaine Stranaghan, who was selected and has been playing winter soccer in 

the Hawkes Bay U12 Girls Regional Talent centre team. She has recently trialled for and been 

selected by Central Football to represent Hawke’s Bay in the U13 Grade Girls Regional Talent Centre 

for 2017.  Training starts in August. This is an outstanding achievement as she had to trial against 

girls who are a year older than herself.  Well done Marjolaine!  

Tristan  
  
The Eggcellent Adventure 
  

Way up in the New Zealand bush where the ferns hang like vines, there was a secret 
sanctuary where three native birds, now thought to be extinct, lived.  A mother Moa, bulbous as can 
be, would roam all day trying to hide from the enormous Haast eagle so bold and free. The mother 
Moa had lost her one and only egg, and so the wise Huia bird flew above the bush to help her search 
for the egg.  
  

Some days later…  
“Come on!’’ screams Shaun Johnson. “We’re nearly at the forest.’’  
“Be quiet!’’ moans Ryan.  
The Warriors had been walking for three hours to find a clearing. As they stumble into the 

forest they find a lovely patch of fresh, green grass.  
As they were playing piggy in the middle Shaun throws the ball too high and it flings into the air 

like a bullet.  
“I’ll go get it’’ says Shaun as he emerges into the bush.  
He finds it, but it was a lot heavier than before. Then he throws it to Ligi who was the 
piggy.  Ligi tells him that the ball might be a moa's egg.      “A moa’s egg; a moa’s!” yells 
Shaun.  

  “I’ve heard about a secret sanctuary where extinct birds are supposed to live” explains Ligi. 
“What should we do?’’ Shaun asks.  
As the Warriors are thinking of a plan, Ligi spots huge footprints in the ground that look like big 

bird feet.  
“Hey, look, I’ve found some big footprints!” shouts Ligi.  
“Well let's follow them” says Ryan.  
The Warriors walk in a straight line. Ligi is holding the moa’s egg, as they walk through the 

thick bush along the path.    
Suddenly…. ZEEOOP! The egg flies out of Ligi’s hands and all of the Warriors tumble like 

dominoes down a dark, dense valley.   
    “Where's the egg?!” sobs Ligi. 
    “Over there” points Shaun.  “Up in that tall tree.”  

Dazed, the Warriors manage to get back on their feet.  
    Ligi starts climbing the tree then he skids down.  
     “I’ll try” says Ryan.  

Ryan climbs up and he manages to reach it.  As the Warriors regroup, they realise they are 
lost. 
    Just then they see a flurry of feathers swoop down from the sky, and in front of them stood the 
Huia bird.   
    “Kia Ora” Huia said, “I am guardian of that Moa egg - will you help me return it to it’s mother?”   
     “Of course we will” said Shaun, “we are the mighty Warriors!”.  
      “It will be no easy task” explained Huia, “you will have to work together to return it safely, but I will 
guide you along the way”. 

Huia flew into the air and led the Warriors back onto the track. Feeling reassured they continue 
on the mission.  As they walked in silence, Shaun could hear a low rumbling sound.                
      “Is that your puku rumbling Ryan?” snaps Shaun.   

Then Ligi says, “I don’t think that’s Ryan’s puku Shaun, it sounds more like… PIGS!”   



Right in front of them was a gang of wild pigs with blood red eyes staring hungrily at the 
egg.  Suddenly the pigs charged.  The Warriors ran and tried to swerve around them, but it was no 
good, the pigs were butting on their legs.   
    “Do something!” Huia screeched.  

Ligi then thought of an idea and bellowed, “Tackle the pigs, run together and pass the 
egg!  Don’t drop it whatever you do, pretend it’s the grand final!!”  

One by one, the pigs became worn out and retreated to the bush. 
    Feeling proud of the pig tackling, the Warriors then started the final trek up the cliff.  Just when 
they could hear the sad call of the Mother Moa, a huge shadow passed over their heads.  All together 
they looked up.  Above them was the giant Haast’s Eagle with eyes fixed on the Moa egg! 
     “Hello horrid humans, that egg you hold is mine, I’ve been waiting my whole life to have omelet for 
tea.”  

The Haast's eagle swoops down and tries to latch onto the egg.  
Suddenly Huia flies down and whistles “here are some sanctuary berries that the Haast’s 

eagle loves to eat.”  
So the Warriors throw the berries into the air, but the plan had drained down the sink. The 

Haast’s eagle didn’t eat the berries. 
     “You think you can stop me with these berries?” laughed the eagle maniacally, “I want an omelet 
to go!” 

Just then an idea sparks into Shaun’s head, “brothers, let's scare the Haast’s eagle, by doing a 
haka!” 
       “Great idea” Ligi says. 

So the Warriors form two lines and then Shaun starts the haka with an enormous voice. The 
Warriors scream their souls out but the Haast’s eagle screeched so loud forcing the Warriors to cover 
their ears. 
      “Nice try” scoffs the Haast’s eagle. 

Then Ryan spots an oval shaped object beside his feet.  It was the rugby league ball they had 
lost earlier. Then an idea springs into his head. 
     “Hey we could trick the eagle with this ball, it looks like the moa’s egg.”  
      “It’s worth a shot” says Ligi in a desperate voice. 

In trembling arms, Ryan holds the rugby ball as high as he could.  The eagle swoops down 
and grabs onto the rugby ball. The Haast’s eagle was gone.  Feeling relieved the Warriors could now 
complete the final part of their mission.  
    Finally, they make it to the top. The Warrior's spot the Moa, she is next to her nest.  In amazement 
the Warrior’s collapse down on their hands and knees in front of the great Moa.  Ligi steps forward 
and gently places the egg into the nest.  
   Softly the mother moa speaks, “Thank you gentlemen, you have saved the secret species of the 
moa.” 
    “It was an honour Moa - pretty much like a walk in the park” says Ryan.     
    “I don’t think so” Shaun says seriously, “but I would say it turned out to be the best practise session 
we’ve ever had.” 
 
By Tiaki 

 

 

 

 



PRINCIPAL’S CERTIFICATES 

KOTARE 
Joel Tester Learning all his magenta words, and all his letter names and sounds. Tino pai! 

Akio Crofskey Learning all his magenta words, and all his letter names and sounds. Tino pai! 

TUI 
Mahli Yardley Using a word card to check her spelling of unknown words. Awesome! 

Lacey Thomas Working hard to read books quickly. Well done! 

Koji Crofskey Showing such a positive attitude to writing. Awesome! 

Noah Kyle Being super focused and on-task at writing time. Keep it up! 

KEA 
Gabriella Brownlee Solving multiplication problems quickly, using skip counting. 

Amelia Roborgh An Amazing Awesome Author.  Thoughtful choices in your writing. You are using words 
and descriptive language to paint a picture for your audience. 

Evie Kersley Writing stories with lots of interesting information 

Amelia Roborgh Writing stories with lots of interesting information 

Lola Brown For writing interesting stories about how things work 
 

Ruka Bracken For being a fantastic teacher of Te Reo 

KORIMAKO 
Albie Williams-Lamb Achieving top marks in our beep test, aim high for the Olympics.  A Peter Snell in the 

making!! 

Shay Robson Sharing his fantastic experiences of hunting in his special writing.  Tell us more.  Tino pai. 

Link Chambers Clever music composition, played and sung with enthusiasm.  Ka Pai. 

James Allen Becoming more organised , to be able to complete your castle model and type  up your 
information for others to enjoy, 

Shay Robson For showing CARE and consideration to his class mates.  Making mature decisions. 

Daniel Beamish-White For sharing his knowledge with us, using this in his writing. 

Poppy Shepherd Awesome effort in your writing, adding extra detail and being a careful editor.  Tino pai 

Kobi Evans Making great learning choices in your new class and sharing your wonderful knowledge. 

Indiana Scott Your Matariki star shone brightly and creatively in the office, great perseverance. 

Sienna Welsby Your Matariki star shone brightly and creatively in the office, great perseverance. 

RURU 
Jack Demanser An awesome descriptive writing sample on the bush Jack. Keep taking risks in your 

writing! 
Ruby Kaye Making some great progress in maths and trying to solve problems in different ways. 

Manaia Warren Awesome work on building up your reading mileage Manaia. Its paying off!! 

Lachie Harkness Starting to lead by example and producing some great pieces of writing. 

Abi Hutchinson An excellent start to school in Ruru and producing some awesome work, always on time! 

Taylah Roberts Making some great progress in her writing when she slows herself down and reads it 
back to herself. 

KOKAKO 
Leon Roborgh Our fantastic techie, able to solve problems and help others. 
Jack Tester Setting a high goal in the beep test and achieving it. Tino pai rawa! 
Lucia  Welsby Making a huge effort to remember her mihi. 

Shartaiya Maxwell Focussed on making up for lost time, you are a star. Tino pai rawa.  

Henri Hasselman A fantastic role model who is always ready to help when required. 

Sophie Smith Always ready to give 100% in every area. 

Mac Fan-Robertson Great to see you stepping up and producing some quality work. 

Kadaj Dixon-McFarlane A quiet achiever who always gives 100% 

Emma Brain A helpful caring student who always gives 100% 

Neve Russell Demonstrating great resilience and going for gold and achieving it. 

TOROA 
Leah Hay Focussed, respectful, supportive Toroaite 

Ben Eastwood Focus and drive at Literacy  time to complete work to the best of his ability 



PRINCIPAL’S CERTIFICATES continued 
TOROA 

Kahn Militch Putting a lot of effort into upgrading and checking his writing 

Tegan Anderson Staying on task and being a respectful, organised Toroaite 

Sophie Dunnett-Welch Great determination in class and around the school 

Eris Dixon-Macfarlane Awesome ideas and focus in writing 

Kowan Lamont Fabulous enthusiasm and energy for everything he does. 

Maizi Williams-Lamb Being brave and making thoughtful contributions to our class discussions and 
brainstorming sessions. 

HIHI 
Tia Anderson Being an amazing role model and having a fantastic attitude towards school. 

Jayden Moody Having an amazing attitude towards all his work. 

Mia Yardley Being a great Hihi role model. 

Jock Chambers Interesting contributions during our Topic discussions and experiments 

Holly Duckmanton Trying hard and showing good perseverance in all school subjects. 

Syriah Bulled Making great progress with her reading. 

Holly Osborne Trying hard to make her writing more organised and interesting. Well done! 

Ethan Hutchinson Awesome effort and skills at Coastal Cluster Netball. 

Reuben Jessep Working hard with his writing to include more interest and variety for his audience. 

Lilley Lamont Another awesome term in Hihi class - you are a star! 

KERERU 
William Hiko-Taunoa Writing a persuasive speech that truly reflected the importance of your tikanga 

Harris Matheson A well-researched and cleverly presented informative speech 

Jaden Krige Excellent progress in all areas of your maths.  Keep up the great work! 

Jac Dalton Using your initiative and being a great role model to our younger students - Sandpit 
Monitor 

Lana Krige For working hard to improve your reading skills.  Well done! 

Liam Bird Wow what a fantastic speech.  Great presentation! 

Tyla Stothart Presenting your Karanga with conviction at our Powhiris 

Fletcher Dallas Helping to lead school waiatas at our Powhiris - awesome guitar playing! 

KAREAREA  
Zahrrell Dixon Macfarlane Great to see you pushing yourself in your speech presentation Zahrrell 

Nicole Bewick Extending herself in her learning through high levels of agency 

Fraser Ross A brilliant speech and presentation Fraser, all the best for TACs 

Marjolaine Stranaghan A well written and presented speech, fantastic work Marjolaine 

Levi Macfarlane Displaying high levels of engagement and persistence in the creation of characters for 
Digiawards 

Luke Anstey Displaying high levels of engagement and persistence in the creation of characters for 
Digiawards 

 

Dates to Remember 

7 July     Term 2 ends  

24 July     Term 3 commences  

8 August    School Photos 

 



 
EDUCATION for 

SUSTAINABILITY (EFS) 

  

Thank you to all those families who are supporting us as we try to 

reduce our impact on the environment. Most families are now 

remembering to bring their food nude on Wednesdays. Also a big thank 

you to Leanne Webster and Karen Hellyer for cleaning out the worm 

farm in the past few weeks. As a result of this we have surplus worms 

to our requirements and are able to sell some. Please let the office 

know if you would like to buy any of our composting worms,  

Tiger Worms …perfect for worm farming or 

compost bins 

 Only $5 per 2L container!    

Beeswax Lunchwrap Helpers… 

As part of our on-going efforts to reduce our waste at Eskdale School, we are getting creative and making 

beeswax lunch wraps for every child! Many thanks to Mel Williams, Kerry Duncan and others who 

donated fabric for this purpose, and also to Leanne Harkness for kindly cutting it into squares.  

Adult helpers wanted Tuesday 1/8, Wednesday 2/8 and Thursday 3/8 from 11.15am-12.45pm. Please let the office 

know if you are available to help. 

EFS Classes… 
The pupils from Hihi and Toroa have enjoyed their hands-on programme these past two terms. During some 

of the wet sessions they spent some time researching their Native bird species and producing a mihi.  

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Year 5 & 6 EFS visit to Plant HB Nursery 

Last Friday our students visited Plant HB, the largest growers of native plants in Hawkes Bay. Many thanks to Marie 

Taylor and her team for being such wonderful hosts, organising a quiz and potting up activities for us. The children were 

each given a rare kakabeak plant, grown from seeds collected at Shine Falls, to take home. 

The pupils also helped pot up Muehlenbeckia ephedroides, an unusual, leafless variety only found in a few places in 

Hawkes Bay. 

 

The groups were challenged to collect as many weeds as they could…great 

effort! 

Next term the pupils from Ruru, Kokako amd Korimako will be working in 

our hands – on outdoor areas at school. We require adult assistance for 

these sessions, keep an eye out for the roster early next term.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

There have been many happenings on the Enviro scene this term, as always we 

have been active both within the school and in the wider community…. 

 

Enviroschools Hui 

On Tuesday 13th June, we welcomed staff and pupils from 15 Enviroschools for the regional hui with a whole school 

powhiri. Each school presented details of current projects they are working on which was very inspiring for us all, 

whanaungatanga in action.  



 

   We enjoyed various energising activities throughout and then after lunch our Enviro 

Squad pupils led tours of the school. This was very empowering for our students with all 

visiting schools very impressed.   

Eskdale Park Planting 

In another great community partnership, the pupils from Kotare and Tui were led by 10 

of our capable Hihi students in a planting adventure at Eskdale Park. We planted, 

mulched and staked 60 native trees and 20 flaxes, all grown by our pupils in the school 

nursery. The Hastings District Council have allocated two of the park’s boundary fence 

lines for us to plant over the coming years and we hope to encourage the native birdlife 

back to the area used by so many of our families in the summer. Many thanks to the 

parents who helped out on the day 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Matariki 

There has been a buzz of creativity around the school 

as pupils celebrate the arrival of Matariki. Matariki is 

the Maori name for the cluster of stars also known as 

Pleiades or Seven sisters. It rises in mid-winter and 

marks the start of the Maori New Year. See if you can 

help your child spot the cluster in the night skies these 

holidays. 

 

The Enviro Squad wants your old t-shirts! 

Any old T-shirts, any size or condition! The Enviro Squad are planning to upcycle 

these into bags for a local organic vege shop to use. Please think of us as you sort 

out drawers during the holidays! 

Juicies for sale each Thursday next term @ $1 each; 

 Proceeds to EFS Vision Map Projects 

  

MUSIC  

Drum Lessons at School-There are 2 spots available from next term for drum 

lessons. 

First in basis. Lessons held at school. 

Parents can email retsammurd@hotmail.com or text 0210560732 

Cameron Budge 

 

Clarinet, saxophone, trumpet and trombone tuition at school. Spaces available -Please contact Mr Wilson 

email cwtpt1@gmail.com or 0272 662377 

 

Rotary Readers need YOU! 

Do you believe that EVERY child has the right to be able to read? Do you have ONE regular spare hour each week, 

during school hours and term time? Would you like to play a part in building the literacy of NZ children? Many of 

our Rotary Readers report that they find these sessions the highlight of their week. We welcome parents, 

grandparents, aunts, uncles, retirees – anyone who has a sincere desire to help our children improve in literacy.  

Please contact Kate Rowntree or Marlene Hema on: 843 1373 and leave a message if we are unavailable, or 

Email rotaryreadersnapier@gmail.com expressing your interest 

Please note: you will have to undergo a police check.  You DO NOT have to be a Rotary member to join. 
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End of TERM Treat 

Friday 7 July - Tomorrow!  Muffin and Hot Choc @ lunchtime - $3  

 

 

 

 

 

 Room with a View 

We very excited to announce that Harcourts' agent Sam Hutchinson will be the event sponsor for 'Room with 

a View'. Sam and her family are new to the school and area.  Sam is a new Real Estate Agent here and will 

cover Eskdale/ Bay View area for Harcourts.  We are looking forward to working together on this event. 

Sam Hutchinson Residential Sales Consultant -Regent Realty Limited Licensed under the REAA 

2008 

a member of the HARCOURTS group -P +64 6 833 5551; M +64 21 0239 3856 

 If you would like to be a sponsor of 'Room with a View' we have $100 & $200 packages available. Please email 

Karen eskdalepta@gmail.com for more information. 

Tickets are now on sale! 

  
 

  

  

 

 

 

School Lunch Orders 

Hard copy and electronic order forms have now been sent home and are available on the school 

website.  Please place orders by 13 July! 

Email: eskdalepta@gmail.com  

NB: the first day back at school Monday 24 July is the first school lunch - Butter Chicken.    

mailto:eskdalepta@gmail.com
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Share the load!  Have you ever thought of a great idea for school lunches?  Do you want to help but aren't 

available on Mondays?  You can help!! The PTA are currently looking for 3-5 Lunch Co-ordinators.  This is a 

team leadership role and would include the below.  If we can get enough people for these roles you will only 

be required, every 4 - 5 weeks. Get involved and have your say!   

Volunteer Vacancies for School Lunches  

Administrator – 1 super woman (or man) required 

  

Lunch Co-ordinator - 4 or 5 required 

  

- Collect and process lunch orders, payments and 

reconcile  

- Access to a computer & experience with Word & Excel 

- Work with the lunch co-ordinators, decide on meals & 

create each lunch form 

- Talley numbers for each meal & print lunch lists 

- Co-ordinate with the office to circulate lunch order form  

  

- Decide on meals & dates with other lunch co-ordinators 

& the administrator 

- Co-ordinate cooks & cook as required 

- Organise servers on the day 

- Purchase meal ingredients as required (paid by PTA)  

  

Each lunch co-ordinator would be only be required once 

or twice a term! 

  

 Reading Cinemas  

Many thanks to those families who remembered to hand in our school reward coupons at the 

movie box office last holidays. We received three free passes to be used as prizes for the 

children. Another slip was sent home to each family last week, please remember to take this 

with you if visiting the movies these holidays. 

 

  

 



COMMUNITY 

Holiday Drama program - Wed 19 - 21 July, Napier. Ages 7 to 14. Make a play in 3 days - 'Puss in 

Boots' - with our qualified teachers in a safe and supportive environment. Girls and Boys welcome. Lots of 
roles for everyone. To book go to: http://www.thedramaworkshop.co.nz/play-on/ 

NCR Football Skills Holiday Programmes 

Napier City Rovers Football Skills Holiday Programme offers local kids the chance to learn, practice and improve on their 

football ability during the upcoming school holidays, while having lots of fun. 

Led by UEFA B licensed coach Bill Robertson, the programmes allow children to learn from one of New Zealand's top 

coaches and players, and other high ranking Central League players, while being able to socialise and make new friends 

in a fun, safe environment. 

At the NCR Football Skills Programme there is something for everyone. 

Visit www.cityrovers.co.nz/skillsprogramme for more details and to enrol, or email admin@cityrovers.co.nz 

Sign up today to avoid disappointment. Places will be limited. 

 

The Faraday Centre Napier -This is the Hawkes Bay –East Coast Museum of Technology 

Experience a journey down memory lane. Explore an Aladdin’s Cave of historical technology. Open Mondays, 

Wednesday and Fridays -9am to 1pm; Saturdays 9am to 11.30am. There is an entry charge. Children must be 

accompanied by an adult. There is a maximum of 4 children per adult. 

 

Children’s Yoga Classes…  

Mondays Term 3, 3-3.45pm, Eskdale School Hall  

Help children to  

 Manage stress through breathing, awareness, 

meditation and healthy movement. 

 Build concentration. 

 Increase their confidence and positive self-image. 

 

Contact Sandra Rolls, Ph 027 4196988 for further details 

http://www.thedramaworkshop.co.nz/play-on/
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